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Dear Resident / Business owner, 

Forest Road - Overnight Road Resurfacing  

Road resurfacing work between Ferry Lane and the Green Ferry Way Road junction 
is due to begin on the evening of Monday 16 May 2022 for 5 nights.   

This is essential work that cannot be carried out during the daytime due to the 
amount of traffic present on Forest Road. The resurfacing will be carried out 
overnight, Monday to Friday, between 8pm and 5am.   

Some disruption and noise is inevitable with this type of work, however, every effort 
will be made to keep inconvenience to a minimum. Subject to progress, the work 
should be completed by Saturday 21 May. 

To allow the resurfacing to be carried out safely and efficiently there will be a 
temporary access restriction into and out of Green Ferry Way with access being 
granted to permitted vehicles only (right inwards and left outwards permitted only).  

The emergency services have been informed of the working arrangements and 
access for fire, police and ambulance will be maintained throughout the work. 

In line with current restrictions, no parking or loading will be permitted in Forest 
Road. Your help in not parking during the works would be appreciated. If vehicles 
are found to be parked in or around the working areas, the Council’s parking 
enforcement contractor will issue a penalty notice and will either relocate or impound 
the vehicle (contact details and charges are shown overleaf). 

Thank you in advance for your patience while the works are being carried out.  

If you have any questions or would like more information you can email questions to 

enjoy@walthamforest.gov.uk 

Kind regards, 

 
Aaron Banfield 
Project Manager  
Waltham Forest Council 
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Parking penalty charges 

If you suspect your vehicle may have been removed, you should contact TRACE on 
0300 0770100 or text “trace” followed by your vehicle registration to 66663, who 
should be able to confirm if your vehicle has been relocated or removed to a pound.  

Penalty notice - £130.00 (discounted to £65.00 if paid within 14 days of issue) details 
of payment will be on the back of the ticket.  

Removal of vehicles and impounded – a charge of £65.00 for the Penalty notice and 
£200.00 for the release of the vehicle to be paid within the first 24 hours, after every 
24 hour period a storage charge of £40.00 will be added. Collection of Impounded 
vehicles and payments for the release of a vehicle are to be made at the following 
address. 

 

NSL Pound  
Unit 1, Waltham Park Way  
Walthamstow  
London E17 5DU 
 

Opening times 
07:00 to 22:00 Mon to Sat 
08:00 to 20:00 Sun 
Telephone: 0203 092 0112 and select 
option 1 at all times  

 


